## **Public Health Division**

## Center for Health Protection, Drinking Water Services



Tina Kotek, Governor

July 25, 2025

Larry Bottemiller – <u>larrybottemiller@gmail.com</u>
Walker Union Church
30577 Overholser Road
Cottage Grove, OR 97424

Re: New Storage Tank (PR#2025-81)
Walker Union Church (PWS ID#93964)
Conditional Approval

Dear Larry Bottemiller:

Thank you for your submittal to the Oregon Health Authority's Drinking Water Services (DWS) of plan review information for the new storage tank for Walker Union Church. On May 10, 2025, our office received a project description and photos and a plan review fee of \$825.

The project includes a 1,000-gallon poly storage tank and a Viqua UV Max reactor located in a shed beside the church. The UV reactor meets the specifications of a Class A UV system under NSF Standard 55 and is permitted to be used since the system uses a groundwater source but is not granted log inactivation credit for disinfection as interpreted in OAR 333-061-0050(5)(k)(J).

The plans are approved subject to the following condition:

• Lockable watertight lid with curbing (OAR 333-061-0050(6)(a)(J)). In the submitted materials it is unclear what the lid of the tank looks like. Please submit a photo showing the lid. If the lid is not lockable, please send a photo of a lock on the shed.

Until we receive verification that the conditions have been met and final approval has been issued, the new storage tank is not approved for use. Upon completion of the project, the engineer must verify in writing that construction was completed according to the submitted plans. If substantial changes are made, a set of as-built drawings must be submitted. Documentation demonstrating how the above conditions were met should reference Plan Review #2025-81 and can be emailed to me at

rebecca.a.templin@oha.oregon.gov.

If you have any questions, please feel free to email me at <a href="mailto:rebecca.a.templin@oha.oregon.gov">rebecca.a.templin@oha.oregon.gov</a> or call me at (541) 650-4868.

Sincerely,

Rebecca Templin, PE Regional Engineer

**Drinking Water Services** 

Rebeau Tengli

ec: Nicholas Alviani, OHA/DWS - Nicholas.J.Alviani2@oha.oregon.gov

Matthew Luedtke, Lane County Drinking Water Program -

matthew.luedtke@lanecountyor.gov